
 

 
 

 

 
 

Thank you for your generous support! 100% 
of the Christmas Offering stays in our 
region to support our shared ministries!  
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God’s Love Made Visible…. 
When the Region Gathers Together 

 
This past May the Florida Region gathered at Parkway Christian 
Church for our Regional Assembly. From across the state of 
Florida, Disciples gathered for a time of worship, learning and 
celebration as the One Body of Christ. One of the most 
powerful moments for me came in the opening worship service 
during the Roll Call of the Congregations. Each congregation 
was invited to bring a candle with the name and city of the 
church on it. One by one, the representatives processed down 
the center aisle, spoke the name of their congregation and the 
city, and then placed their candle on the table. By the end of 
the roll call we had a table full of candles. Even more, we had 
heard the name spoken of many of our congregations 
representing the diversity of the region. It was truly beautiful. In 
a lesser, but no less meaningful way, at the end of the 
assembly, the candles were taken home by other churches and 
throughout this year, congregations are praying for each other 
based on their candles. God’s love is made visible whenever 
the region gathers together, whether at Regional Assembly, 
Women’s and Men’s Retreats, district clergy gatherings, or two 
or three congregations doing ministry together. I give thanks for 
the many lights across our region that are spreading hope in 
their communities, and for the even brighter light we create 
when we join together to be and share Christ’s love.  

 
Sandy Messick, Regional 
Minister 
 
 
 

 
 

 

God’s Love Made Visible…. 
When the Region Gathers Together 

 
This past May the Florida Region gathered at Parkway Christian 
Church for our Regional Assembly. From across the state of 
Florida, Disciples gathered for a time of worship, learning and 
celebration as the One Body of Christ. One of the most 
powerful moments for me came in the opening worship service 
during the Roll Call of the Congregations. Each congregation 
was invited to bring a candle with the name and city of the 
church on it. One by one, the representatives processed down 
the center aisle, spoke the name of their congregation and the 
city, and then placed their candle on the table. By the end of 
the roll call we had a table full of candles. Even more, we had 
heard the name spoken of many of our congregations 
representing the diversity of the region. It was truly beautiful. In 
a lesser, but no less meaningful way, at the end of the 
assembly, the candles were taken home by other churches and 
throughout this year, congregations are praying for each other 
based on their candles. God’s love is made visible whenever 
the region gathers together, whether at Regional Assembly, 
Women’s and Men’s Retreats, district clergy gatherings, or two 
or three congregations doing ministry together. I give thanks for 
the many lights across our region that are spreading hope in 
their communities, and for the even brighter light we create 
when we join together to be and share Christ’s love.  

 
Sandy Messick, Regional 
Minister 
 
 
 


